TREASURER’S REPORT

FISCAL YEAR – 2012/2013
The United Church of Ludlow had an extremely good year from October 1, 2012 to September 30, 2013.  A projected net loss of almost $15,000.00 turned into a net profit of over $2,500.  This was attributed to the incredible participation of our members and friends.  Offerings exceeded projections by $12,000 and unbudgeted Donations from bequests and Reformation Remembrances accounted for an additional amount of nearly $3,000.  Thank you to all of you.
As of October 19, 2013, Estimates of Giving (EOG) are over $37,000.  Last year we exceeded the Estimates of Giving amount by $7,000.  For all of you who have submitted your Estimates of Giving forms, thank you all for your early response.
Fuel costs for FY 2013 were contracted at a fixed rate and are again contracted at a fixed rate for the upcoming fiscal year.  Total projections for Fuel (oil and propane) for the coming year are about $300 lower.
This year, as in the past, the Church funds are held in four separate accounts:

1. General Fund – Berkshire Bank checking account

2. Building Fund – Peoples’ United Bank checking account

3. Agan Window Fund – Peoples’ United Bank  
4. Sentinel Funds


Next year, four (4) “Special Funds”; Choir, Community Garden, Heifer and Discretionary, will be part of the General Fund; the Treasurer maintains discrete fund account records.  The Agan Window Fund is contained in the Building Fund Account.

The Executive Board looked at recent trends in the Sentinel Account and decided to transfer the funds to LP Financial mixed funds.  Over the period from January 1, 2013 through June 30, 2013, there was a loss of over $3,000.  Up until that time, the fund had been increasing.  

We are again projecting a deficit for the coming year.  Our income is based on offerings and donations.  We prepare the budget based on EOG forms and estimates based on other offerings and donations from the previous year.  I pray that our members and friends are able to continue with their abounding generosity.  

There has been a continuing legal entanglement regarding the will of Phyllis Agan.  The Church was named as a designee for an inheritance, along with many other local groups.  This is being contested by some family members and the courts are still deciding the matter.  Until this is settled, I continue to suggest that the Church should not undertake any major construction projects during the next Fiscal Year.  Although there is over $30,000 in the Building Account, that money should be reserved for repairs and replacements needed for safety and security of the building and its congregants.  Unless, and until, our financial picture changes, a conservative fiscal policy continues to be the only prudent course.


To the best of my knowledge, the following Treasurer’s Annual Report is accurate.







Respectfully submitted,









Lisha Klaiber, Treasurer

